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Matthew Duffy 
Superinten<lelll 

March 15, 2019 

Dear Gaucho Community, 

WEST CONTRA COSTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

1108 Bissell A venue 
Richmond, CA 94801-3135 

Telephone: (510) 231-1101 
FAX: (510) 236-6784 

We are writing to inform you of an investigation involving El Cerrito High School teacher Christopher Silva. On 
Wednesday, March 13, Mr. Silva was placed on administrative leave and arrested by El Cerrito Police detectives 
at his home for solicitation, and possession, of child pornography. 

From the information we have, there are no current students involved in this investigation. ECPD is asking anyone 
with information to contact the Investigations Division at (510) 215-4418 or investigations@ci.el-cerrito.ca.us. 

Due to the confidential nature of the investigation, there are no additional details that we can share at this time. 
As more information becomes available and cleared for release, we will share it with you. 

While this is disturbing news, we are asking that you refrain from spreading rumors and speculating about this 
situation. School and District staff members are cooperating with El Cerrito Police detectives on this matter and 
remain committed to ensure that all students are safe while they are under our care and supervision. 

The safety and well-being of our students is always our highest priority. We are obviously shocked and dismayed 
by these allegations and will be working to support all ECHS students in coping with this disturbing news. 
Counseling is available on campus for any students or staff to deal with the impact of learning this information. 

A teacher who taught the same courses at ECHS last year will take over the affected classes for the remainder of 
the school year. 

The District has a policy in place for reporting any suspected abuse or harassment of students, which can be found 
at our Office of Educational Equity website (https://v,ww.wccusdoee.ne!,0. In addition to the school district's 
policies addressing abuse and harassment, all employees must undergo a comprehensive background check with 
the FBI and state Department of Justice before they are hired. 

In addition, we will report this matter to the California Commission on Teacher Credentialing as required by law. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the impact on the school or the instructional program, please do not 
hesitate to call Principal Crespo at ( 510) 231-143 7 ext. 26401 or contact her via email at 
patricia.crespo@wccusd.net. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we navigate this difficult situation. 

Principal 


